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Celebrate Village Day on 5th June with the Queen

We hope you will all turn up for The Queens Jubilee Village Day on Dates for your Diary:

5th June in the Old Sodbury Football Field. Bring your picnic and At the Village Hall
bunting. There will be lots of food to buy and stalls of interest and 18 May W.I. 7.30pm
entertainment. For more information visit the village website at 15 June W.I. 7.30pm

Every Monday  Short Mat Bowls 6.30pm

At Camers.

20Aug Abbads Angels 6pm
At The Football Field

5June Queen Jubilee Village Day 12 noon

www.oldsodburyvillagehall.com

Persimmon Homes want to build 725 houses on countryside which was
a mediaeval deer park off St. Johns Way. This rapid expansion of the
population of Chipping Sodbury will mean a great deal more traffic
coming along the A432 and through our village. These days all
developers have to have a consultation exercise prior to putting in a 200 Club Winners
planning application. It does not replace the consultation when plans f ;

are submitted to the planning authority (South Glos Council). AP NG 2 LTSS By (RGeS 250
Nevertheless it is important that as many people as possible give their
opinions on such a huge development. For further details go to

Chw {!I! [w23aSN) .t O1 / NR&aa ¢NJI
https://eastofchippingsodbury.co.uk/ O2y RAMRIpIPLILIE (2 RSt AOSNH
and do please write to give your comments by 27 May. C2NJ RSiFAf&a LXSHaS O2yialk Ol |

Reverend David Bowers Retires

On Friday 22nd April, the Old Sodbury Church was turned into a desert island with palm trees and a sand

dune in order to mark the retirement of the Reverend David Bowers, the Rector of Sodbury Vale Benefice. Our
resident compére, Frank Gray, interviewed David in a very professional manner in the style of Desert Island
Discs and the audience enjoyed David's selection of eight pieces of music and his recollections, memories and
anecdotes from his life. Over 100 parishioners and friends attended and the evening marked the end of a career
of 40 years in the church.

He will be a sad loss to all our local parishes and will be badly missed. The evening ended in a party
atmosphere with excellent canapés and drinks provided by members of the parishes. We would like to thank
everyone who contributed to the evening including Chipping Sodbury Players who donated the palm trees and
the Old Sodbury Village Hall who loaned the stage.

Bristol Water create a\new water
in Chapel Lane'\27/3/22

T

Many Thanks to Peter Ball, and Sue and John Leah who are stepping down from delivering the
newsletter after 93 separate deliveries. Peter, who delivered to Cross Hands and Westmoreland
Terrace, hands over to Wendy and John Ottaway, who live on the Terrace. Sue and John Leah
delivered to Coombs End and Lyegrove House area. Their route is to be taken on by Wendy Dando




Village Hall News
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If you would like to sponsor one or
more of these trees, then donations Photo from Drone by Rich McD

can be made to Sodbury Woodland ’
and Nature via the bank account

below

Sort code: 30-98-97
Al/c no: 62536163

or by contacting the Wilsons on
01454 310540

Many thanks to Landcare Nursery for
all the support they have given us
through the planting season.
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